ASC Committee on Curriculum and Instruction

Approved Minutes

05-09-08, 9-11 a.m., 200 Bricker

Present: Adelson, Shanda, Trudeau, Breitenberger, Berman, Gustafson, Mumy, Pride, Jenkins, Mockabee, Harder, Hobgood, Andereck, Avorbegdor, Dutta, Huffman, Collier, Ward, Watson, Miller, (Guests: Susan Van Pelt Petry, John Giffin, Misty Kerns, Sergio Soave, Rebecca Harvey, Ardine Nelson, Kevin Tavin, LTC Todd Miller, MAJ Anthony Stokely)
1. Dance Major Revisions (Guests: Giffin, Kerns, Van Pelt Petry) 
Unanimously Approved

a. Introduction and Summary (Jay Hobgood, Chair Sub-B): Discussed on 4/4, see cover memo for summary of current and revised requirements. No net change in total hours for majors. Foundation curriculum provides students with depth and new Contract Curriculum allows students to personalize program based on interest. Advising Colloquia helps students to interact with faculty and plan their programs.

i. Sub-B felt new structural flexibility was a benefit for students as well as advising colloquia, felt proposal was thorough, well-developed and had a strong program assessment component.

b. John Giffin: Foundational Curriculum is first 2 years, Contract Curriculum comes thereafter and can include courses within department and outside, guided carefully by advising sheets and colloquia, designed to represent a substantial investment in department specializations (20 credits but also allows for flexibility (10) credits, which students would justify, to supplement their studies. This also helps students learn how to make choices and reasoning behind choices.  This helps students become mature advocates for their own studies, needs and potentially, their future careers in what can be a very structured and authoritarian industry.
c. Val Mockabee: Anticipates a smooth transition for majors, this has developed out of assessment (student and reaccreditation-based), has been moving in this direction slowly over the past 8 years.

d. Q: Can students take courses outside the department in those 10 contract hours?  Yes, with reasonable argument, students would be encouraged to do so.

e. Q: Is the 131 credit hours in line with benchmarks, other tagged degrees?  Yes.  This is more than a typical BA but is common for field.

f. Q: What does Dance do to enhance and support the intensified advising component?  Need more (and are instituting) more advising during junior year. They are redesigning “sophomore goals” advising component.  They have both one-on-one and group advising (10-15 undergrads per faculty member in addition to a separate advising staff).  The colloquium will also help to formalize and support advising in small group format, encouraging exchange among students and faculty.
g. Q: How does this compare to benchmark programs?  Peers are interested in shift and this program as a potential model and are struggling with similar questions of curricular design, student agency, and advising.

h. Some courses are cross-listed appropriately with other departments and can be taken by students outside the offering departments, such as Theatre.

i. Q: How will this affect Honors?  Senior project requires an additional component and credit hours.  Department has an honors program and is continuing to consider this change.

Motion to Approve: Sub B, 2nd Berman  Unanimously Approved

2. Art BA/BFA Revisions (Guests: Soave, Harvey, Nelson, Tavin)

Unanimously Approved

a. Introduction and Summary (Jay Hobgood, Chair Sub-B): Discussed on 4/4, see cover memo for summary of current and revised requirements.  Under current system, the BA is the “default degree” option if students are not accepted into BFA.  New program would admit all students as BFA and if qualified are invited to continue or may choose to do BA.  Students may petition later for BFA admission, and may choose at any time to do the BA.  All Sub-B’s questions were successfully answered and committee was pleased with changes

b. Q: What are numbers of BA/BFA like (context for change) (Soave) 700-750 students pursuing BA/BFA, very much weighted in pre-Art default and BA advising track, which does not necessarily parallel BFA track, making it difficult for students to transition currently. Thus many default into the BA due to a perceived added time to graduation should they pursue BFA.  Changes would allow students a smoother transition and the ability to plan better beginning in their first year.  Department does not anticipate a change in overall numbers, not a net gain, but possibly a transition toward 250 in BFA and 120 in BA (which is an inversion of the current situation).
c. R. Harvey: Students do not perceive a difference because the credit hours are similar and this revision will help make more transparent the differences between the degrees earlier.  No tagged degrees have language requirements, BA, however, does.  This also streamlines and makes more transparent to students the transition to the BAE, making Art Ed an emphasis area with a similar level of studio commitment.  Currently students are not necessarily as well prepared for MFA programs as they could be, but with the BA but under the new program they would be very well prepared.
d. Nelson: Now students can more easily choose appropriate GEC courses sooner.

e. What will be the net impacts on GEC?  In terms of foreign language and international studies, for example?  Department encourages the BA as well as the BFA and hopes this revision will enhance good student choice.
f. Tavin: This brings program in line with benchmark peers and provides a good structure for a state institution with a more open enrollment policy where students do not audition or provide entrance portfolios for competitive admission.  (Harvey) A strength of the program currently is taking students with little or no experience and prepare them for graduate school and successful careers. This will continue.
g. Q: What is rejection rate for BFA currently?  6-8% not accepted. Many are accepted upon reapplication.  Generally students who would not make it head in other directions earlier.  Many self select out. This proposal reviews students in first year so as to more carefully and mindfully advise students appropriately.

h. Advising: these revisions, in combination with BAE allow more coherent advising and transition early on without penalty to students in terms of requirements, allowing faculty to focus on mentoring later on.  The transition for transfer students will also be much clearer and achievable.  Jenkins: This will make it easier for both advisors and students.  Art has worked closely with Art advising in the development of this proposal.

i. Affect on Honors?  BFAs do a solo performance as part of presentation, clarifying the difference for honors students re: the distinction project. Foundation courses are all Honors courses, but are open to all.  
Motion to Approve Sub-B, 2nd Shanda

Unanimously Approved

3. Art Education BAE Revision (Guests: Tavin, Harvey, Soave, Nelson)

Unanimously Approved 

a. Introduction and Summary (Jay Hobgood, Chair Sub-B): Discussed on 4/4, see cover memo for summary of current and revised requirements. Contains additions and deletions of major courses to allow students greater flexibility (outlined in cover memo).  Net effect reduces required hours by 5.  This revision, as it is tied conceptually to the BFA/BA proposal, was approved with high favor by Sub-B in its alignment and transitional components which will benefit students.
b. Tavin: Potential BAE students complete a first year foundation program similar to BFA students.  Later students select into Art Education field (this is a senior year degree, 5-year program that is a Master’s program, ending in licensure.)  
c. Tavin: Art Ed course changes reflect changes based on paradigm shift in field, such as the emphasis on visual aspects of art and not just art history.
d. Q: Why is “Aesthetics” dropped from title 640 course? Current paradigm shift deemphasizes a discipline-based holdover from 20 years ago. The new title helps emphasize other newer areas.  Aesthetics are still included in the curriculum of the course, even though it has been dropped from the title.

e. Departments of Art and Art Ed have worked together enthusiastically and diligently to cooperate on this integration and committee feels they deserve to be commended for their efforts.
f. Q: What are the acceptance statistics like? 30-45 accepted applicants per year, of which 20-25 are undergraduates. The others are graduates.  This gives students who do not get into BAE program first time around the chance to apply to the program again at the Master’s Level.

Motion to Approve: Sub-B,  2nd Shanda

Unanimously Approved 
4. Military Science Minor Addition for Arts and Science Students (Guests: LTC Todd Miller, MAJ Anthony Stokely)

Approved
a. Summary of Action Proposed (Adelson): This is a CAA approved non-ASC minor and as such has been invited to be approved by CCI for ASC students.  ASC has a number of students currently interested in graduating with this Minor.
b. Introduction and Summary (LTC Miller): (see also summary sheet) 62% of ROTC students are enrolled in ASC Colleges. 

i. Currently, anyone at university can earn MS Minor except ASC students. Many courses in minor are non-military (leadership, for example)
ii. One can do military labs without obligation to enter into a military contract; one can be at “Participating,” or “Enrolled,” levels (see summary sheet) 
iii. “Contracted” level participants are obligated to serve in some capacity to offset scholarship, room and board, and stipend subsidies.
iv. LTC Miller explained that this minor teaches principles valuable for any organization and is in keeping with one of the founding missions of our institution, building an Ohio community. Military Science has already been approached by many students who would like to have minor with no intention of entering military. Such students would not be required to do so. Having non-contracted students is beneficial for cadets and non-cadets in the eyes of the organization.
c. Q: Has this curriculum been discussed with Business College in terms of management and leadership practices?  Yes. Seniors in ROTC have a large responsibility to manage a 150-person organization, giving them real experience before graduation. Military Science is trying to foster relationship with Fisher and is still working to further this relationship.  Issues surrounding the word “Leadership” have stalled increased cooperation but this is currently being discussed at the OAA level in a cooperative manner.  There is a strong desire for ROTC to be involved in Leadership organization collaboration.
d. Q: Military and Civilian concepts of leadership can be very different.  Concern expressed for “Contract” side of minor. Please elaborate on how students are advised on when and what kind of commitment they would owe, since this is a recruitment tool.  A: In the past, most students came from high school into ROTC as contracted participants, but trends are changing. There are more lateral entries from the National Guard and returning students.  Students receive much advising over a long period of time and are made aware of their choices, and that they are welcome as non-contract members of the unit.
e. Jenkins: Majority of students interested in minor are already in ROTC, are already doing coursework, and want equal recognition for minor as non-ASC students. If a student is in ROTC and an ASC major, there is currently no indication of MS minor. 
f. Students are not pushed into contracting, most freshmen and sophomores are not contracted.  Contracted students can change their minds (may have financial implications) but are let out of contract if they want to be.

g. Q: For Contracted students, some juniors and seniors receive full-ride scholarships.  Are contracted students expected to maintain higher than a grade or “C-” since they have increased responsibility?  Commission is reward for achievement, not grade.  “C-” is ASC standard but not university standard.  ROTC has tools to put students on probation or leaves of absence for low performance, as well as limitations to advancement.
h. Q: The minor itself has nothing to do with being an ROTC cadet but is nonetheless a recruiting path. How important is it in a function as a recruitment tool?  There are many pre-requisites and much time and advising involved in recruitment and this minor is designed to raise awareness of leadership as well as to recruit interested students.

i. Q: This minor resembles professional training (as in the Business School for example.) Is the curricular mission/vision of this minor in line with the ASC/University goals of diversity and globalization?  It is to an extent, and as with all minors, this would be a curricular addition, not a substitution for the general education.  Many minors (such as some in the sciences and math) do not specifically address issues such as diversity and internationality, and as such should not necessarily be discounted.  It could, in fact enhance the diversity of what an ASC student studies.
j. Q; Why are 200-level courses not part of minor?  Are they pre-reqs for courses in the minor? Program advisors are ready and willing to waive the pre-reqs for students interested in non-contract participation in the minor. The upper-level courses are better suited for the themes of leadership because the lower-level courses focus more on taking direction and managing the self and time.
k. A student can do this minor without being in ROTC and with no financial obligation.  This student can start at 301.  MS program would like to bring in those not interested in a contract.  

l. Need to change pre-req for 301 to “OR” permission. (This has been done.)
Motion to Approve with contingency “l”:  Shanda 2nd: Trudeau

Approve: 10  Opposed: 1 Abstentions: 0  
Proposal Approved
5. Life Sciences Minor

a. Has been used by ASC students, offered and created by FAES., contains only ASC courses. After many discussions with Keith Irvin (advisor) and Jill Pfister (A-Dean, FAES), Dave Andereck and Caroline Breitenberger were asked to modify the minor so it no longer has the potential of being a ‘default’ minor for MPS and BIO students.

b. Changes would only apply to ASC students. Comments and suggestions included:
i. Increase the coursework in Biological Sciences to 10 hours

ii. Original description makes sense for FAES students, but not ASC students

iii. This minor is a good addition for non-bio sci majors who are nonetheless interested in this area, giving them recognition for their efforts

iv. Propose a list of required pre-reqs for Bio Sci and MPS majors

v. Propose to delete Chem 221 and Math 254 because of the minimal level of Life Sciences content

vi. Add Biostats H318 or Stats 528 or Stats 529, delete Stats 530

c. Q: Why don’t we have a Biology minor and what would it look like?

d. Suggestion to add Chem 211 (Pharmacy) directed at Life Sciences and would be an appropriate addition

e. Suggestion to consider this at next meeting with added documentation and context

f. Concern to preserve this minor for non-Bio or Math students who do benefit from this.

g. Suggestion to develop a new minor for ASC (Biology? Or a new Life Sciences minor with a slightly different name) and to suspend this minor for ASC students effective AU08 and have a resolution to develop a Bio and/or new Life Sciences minor next year.  
Motion to suspend the Life Sciences minor for ASC students effective first day AU08 (Harder)

2nd Hobgood

Q: Will students currently in the minor will be grandfathered?  Yes.
Motion Approved: 9; Opposed: 1; Abstention: 1

6. Approval of Minutes: Motion to Approve Shanda, 2nd Ward, Unanimously Approved
7. Updates from Chair

a. Update on Math Honors Minor: Because there exists no Honors minor in the Registrar’s system, the Math Honors minor could go through honors program advising.  

b. Faculty Senate meeting today in Psychology Bldg. Room 2. This is an open meeting to bring together ASC colleagues.  Administrators have been asked by Martha Garland and Randy Smith not to attend.

c. CCI Chair discussion of nominations: How would CCI like to proceed?  Can people who are non-voting members nominate people?  There were no objections to this. Please e-mail nominations to Ed and/or Kate.  Nominee will have opportunity to decline nomination before voting, which will take place at next CCI meeting.
d. Syllabus Template Discussion 

i. Ad-Hoc Committee has reworked and received feedback from varied faculty (see cover letter)

Motion to Approve: Shanda; 2nd Ward
Q: Is there flexibility in the template for assignments?  Yes, that will take place at the course level.  This is not the operational syllabus.  

Q: Is there information for GEC Course Assessment plans in this template?  No, those are present in the submission guidelines.

Unanimously Approved

Meeting Adjourned 11:00 am
